Headteacher Update
Friday 24th January 2025
Dear Parents and Carers,
It has been another busy week in school. The children have worked hard as always and we have focused our minds on care, understanding and respect for others. 
At the start of the week the  NSPCC came to talk to children in years 5 and 6 about keeping themselves safe. The children really impressed us with all that they remembered from their workshops – well done! 
On Wednesday we welcomed Emma Lightfoot from Cheshire Young Carers to lead assemblies for key stage 1 and key stage 2 children, teaching them what it means to be a young carer. The children engaged very well and hopefully and now have a better understanding of the extra responsibilities some children are required to take on, such as caring for siblings or helping to look after adults in their homes. 
Our theme for stars of the day this week has been respect. Today we celebrated our chosen stars who had shown care for others, respect for resources in school and the environment, and good manners. We are very proud of them all. Next week our focus will be on ‘resilience’.
On last week’s update we informed you that we have introduced weekly ‘special mentions’ for children who had particularly stood out for their efforts during the week. This week’s special mentions go to:
Betsy (reception class) for being really considerate;
JJ (Year 1) for working very hard; 
Sophia (Year 2) for always showing kindness and care for others
Nathaniel (Year 3) for always listening and for writing a beautiful poem at home;
Ella P (Year 4) for challenging herself in maths;
Maisey (Year 5) for great listening and use of good language in English;
Hamza (Year 6) for doing extra handwriting practice at home and applying this to his school work.

Attendance 
Congratulations to our Reception class for winning this week’s class attendance competition with 99%. They spun the prize wheel and won a hot chocolate treat which was just right for a cold and windy Friday!
Reception: 99%
Year 1: 96%
Year 2: 97%
Year 3: 92%
Year 4: 98%
Year 5: 96%
Year 6: 94%
Whole school attendance is currently 94.4%

Relationships, Sex and Health Education
Hopefully you have all received the letter and additional information regarding our RSHE curriculum, sent via email. Hopefully you will find the guide for parents useful. Should you have any other questions, please contact your child’s class teachers via the school office. 

Mrs Akers
Finally, we would like to share with you that we will, sadly, be saying goodbye to Mrs Akers at the end of this term, as she has decided to retire. Bev has worked at Leftwich Primary as a teaching assistant for 31 years, so we think she definitely deserves a good rest! We know that many of you who attended Leftwich Primary as children will have worked with her and you will have wonderful memories, just as we do. Bev’s last day will be on Friday 4th April when we will be holding a special assembly to celebrate her time with us and to give her a proper ‘Leftwich’ goodbye. 

We hope the stormy weather doesn’t cause too many problems for you and you all a great weekend.
Kind regards,
Mrs C Harrison and Mrs L Guy

Dates for your diary: 
	Date
	Event
	Time
	Classes involved

	Thursday 6th February
	Year 6 London visit
	6.30am
	Year 6



